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Lead can cause serious health problems, especially for pregnant women and young children. Lead
in drinking water is primarily from materials and components associated with service lines and
home plumbing. City of Cottonwood Falls is responsible for providing high quality drinking water
and removing lead pipes but cannot control the variety of materials used in plumbing components
in your home. You share the responsibility for protecting yourself and your family from the lead in
your home plumbing. You can take responsibility by identifying and removing lead materials within
your home plumbing and taking steps to reduce your family's risk. Before drinking tap water, flush
your pipes for several minutes by running your tap, taking a shower, doing laundry or a load of
dishes. You can also use a filter certified by an American National Standards Institute accredited
certifier to reduce lead in drinking water. If you are concerned about lead in your water and wish to
have your water tested, contact City of Cottonwood Falls, Tina Andrews, City Clerk. Information on
lead in drinking water, testing methods, and steps you can take to minimize exposure is available at
http://www.epa.gov/safewater/lead.

The Revised Lead and Copper Rule requires water systems to develop and maintain a Service Line
Inventory. The service line is the underground pipe that supplies your home or building with water.
To view the Service Line Inventory, which lists the material type(s) for your location, you may view
the inventory at: cwfks.org or City of Cottonwood Falls Municipal Building, 220 Broadway
Street, Cottonwood Falls, KS 66845. Office: 620-273-6666.



